
Ducks, geese, rice — the next
drought victims?
By Josephy Serna, Los Angeles Times

The nests of hundreds of thousands of birds and the food for
millions more could be imperiled this year because of fewer
rice crops in California – the latest symptom of the state’s
historic drought.

Only about 375,000 acres of rice are expected to be planted
this year, a 30% decrease from a typical year and the lowest
in California since 1991, according to a statement from the
California Rice Commission.

In summer, the rice is used as nesting for native mallards and
shore birds, said Mark Biddlecomb, director for the western
region of Ducks Unlimited, a wetlands conservation group.
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